
 
 

Can I reserve a meeting space for my group?  

Yes. If your group is less than 40 people, email cuhsp@clemson.edu or call 864-656-7866 to reserve a 

meeting space. Meeting spaces are $100/day. If you have a group of 40+ people, contact Hardin Hall 

(jeannec@clemson.edu) or the Honors College (864-656-4762) to reserve a meeting space. 

Can I book a practice field for my camp? 

Contact Donna Owens at Fike Recreation Center to reserve a practice field for your camp. 

How can we access Fike Recreation Center? 

Call Fike Recreation Center (864-656-3453) to set up memberships/passes. 

Do you provide linens? 

No. You will be responsible for bringing your own linens (bedding, towels, pillows, etc). 

What does my residence hall look like? 

Any information regarding residence halls (dimensions, bed size, pictures, etc.) can be found here. 

Can you put lanyards on my keys? 

No. We are no longer able to put lanyards on keys for any groups. We are happy to set up an additional table 

at check in so your staff can assist campers with attaching lanyards to keys. 

Can my group receive mail on campus? 

No. Additional charges will occur if we receive any of your mail on campus. 

Where can we park on campus? 

Contact Parking Services (864-656-2270) for information on parking passes and reserving lots for big check 

ins. 
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